











facebook.







### Holding the Department of "Injustice" Accountable

Dear Friend,

On Thursday, I objected to the decision by Eric Holder's Department of Justice to grant early release to Lynne Stewart, a former lawyer convicted of aiding terrorism. News reports suggest a massacre of tourists in Egypt may have occurred because of her actions.

Eric Holder's Department of "Injustice" continues to ignore the rule of law and common sense. Lynne Stewart's early release is a travesty of justice. After being found guilty of her treasonous acts, she was sentenced to a meager 10 years in prison. And now she's getting out early? It's unfathomable that a traitor and facilitator of terrorism would ever see the outside of a cell. Americans are disgusted and I again call on Attorney General Holder to resign immediately. His lack of regard for justice continues unabated. Click <a href="HERE">HERE</a> to read more.



## No More Taxypayer Bailouts

On Wednesday, I announced my co-sponsorship of the ObamaCare Taxpayer Bailout Prevention Act (H.R.3541), which prevents taxpayer bailouts under ObamaCare. This legislation repeals the part of ObamaCare that grants the Obama Administration unilateral authority to establish a program that could result in taxpayer-funded bailouts of companies forced to do business under ObamaCare.

Hardworking taxpayers shouldn't be on the hook for ObamaCare's failures. We simply can't allow this Administration to pass bad policy and then bail itself out to avoid admitting that ObamaCare is an unworkable disaster. I urge my colleagues to act swiftly to pass this bill. Click HERE to read more about this.

## **Protecting ObamaCare Identity Theft Victims**

On Friday, I voted in favor of and the House passed the Health Exchange and Transparency Act (H.R. 3811), which requires the Obama Administration to notify within two business days any individual whose personal information has been unlawfully accessed through an ObamaCare exchange. Any private business that used sloppy and negligent safety methods that resulted in a breach of private

information would be held accountable in a court of law. The Federal Government should have at least some similar responsibility.





Millions of Americans were required to enter their personal information on a website that the Obama Administration knew was insecure and was not fully tested. Now these people are at risk for identity theft. While I will continue to fight for a full repeal of ObamaCare, this bill is a step toward protecting Americans from one of the many harmful effects of ObamaCare. Click <u>HERE</u> to read more.

# **Honoring Our Small Businesses**

November 30th, 2013 was the 3rd annual Small Business Saturday. In honor of this nationally recognized day, I asked you to submit the name of a small business within our community who you feel should be honored. Based on those submissions, I'm pleased to recognize the following small businesses for their entrepreneurial spirit and service as job creators:

Candace Wiest – West Valley National Bank
Brad Christensen – Ponderosa Hotel Management Services
Chris Doyle – A&E Reprographics
Phillip Cromer – Double C Construction
Richard Sachs – Prescott Equipment Rental
Scott Helmer – Rim County Guns
Jesse and Dondi Godinez – Mohave Steakhouse
Rob and Jan Leahy – Simply Rugged Holsters
William Sherman – Five Rings Financial
Tim Howard – USA Emergency Broadcasting Network
Penny Fortner – Barter-Inn
Heather Burdick and Kenny Lorenz – HEK Yeah BBQ

Nancy Villanueva - Frozen Yogurt Island

Tom Shope – Shope's IGA
Jim and Linda Manning – Clearly Seen Productions
Mary Darling, M.S, J.D. – Darling Geomatics
Gordon and Amy Barth – Islands Fitness
Kathleen McCabe – Rimrock Public High School
Norma "Birdie" Bennett – Birdie & Son Barber Shop
Penny Hubble – State Farm
Walt Kadle and Anita Wattier – Wickenburg Pump and Supply
Loren Matson – Matson Security

Thank you for your hard work and dedication. Arizona is a better place to live and work because of your service!

#### **Nominating Future Leaders**

On Monday, I nominated 9 young men from the Fourth Congressional District to attend the United States Service Academies. These young people are some of our nation's best and brightest. I'm proud of their patriotism, their dedication and their commitment to serve and defend our nation. I'm confident they will grow into true leaders at their academies.

The nominees went through a competitive interview process with my Review Board, which consists of Gen. Jim Hunt, Lt. Col. Robert Leech and 1st Lt. Jim Muhr. The honor of attending a service academy comes with an obligation and commitment to serve in the military for a minimum of five years upon graduation. Click <u>HERE</u> to read more about these nominations and to see a list of the nominees.

#### **Special Notice: Media Appearance**

I will be appearing on Fox News Channel's FOX & Friends this Sunday, January 12, 2014, at 7:15AM Arizona-time to discuss the possible extension of unemployment benefits. Please tune in!



## **ObamaCare Malady of the Week**

\$379 million: the amount of money the Obama Administration has spent building and promoting a website that does not work (healthcare.gov). Click <u>HERE</u> to read more.

#### Did you Know?

Yuma's average annual rainfall is just 3.27 inches. Local farms rely on irrigation from the Colorado River to water their crops.



(Flood irrigation in Yuma)

#### MARK YOUR CALENDAR

Tuesday, January 21, 2014

Kingman Town Hall

Time: 7:00PM - 8:00PM (AZ)

Location: Mohave County Administration Building

700 W. Beale St. Kingman, AZ 86402

Click **HERE** to view the event flyer.

Wednesday, January 22, 2014

Lake Havasu City Town Hall Time: 6:00PM - 7:00PM (AZ)

Location: Community Center, "Relics and Rods Hall"

100 Park Ave

Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403 Click <u>HERE</u> to view the event flyer.

Saturday, January 25, 2014

Buckeye Town Hall

Time: 6:00PM - 7:30PM (AZ) Location: APS Facility Auditorium

600 N. Airport Rd. Buckeye, AZ 85326

Click **HERE** to view the event flyer.

As always, you can follow everything I am working on in Arizona and Washington, D.C. through my website (<a href="http://gosar.house.gov">http://gosar.house.gov</a>) on Twitter <a href="mailto:@repgosar">@repgosar</a>, or through <a href="Facebook">Facebook</a> at Representative Paul Gosar.

Sincerely,

Paul A. Gosar, D.D.S. Member of Congress

To unsubscribe from these newsletters, please click <u>here</u>.

Washington, DC Office 504 Cannon HOB Washington, DC 20515 Phone: (202) 225-2315 Fax: (202) 226-9739

Kingman Office (By appointment only) 220 N. 4th Street Kingman, Arizona 86401 Prescott Office 122 N. Cortez Street, Suite 104 Prescott, Arizona 86301 Phone: 928-445-1683

San Tan Valley Office 270 E. Hunt Highway, Suite 12 San Tan Valley, Arizona 85143